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CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). . . Good morning, everybody. The Economic Development, Agriculture,
and Recreation Committee will come to order. It's December 1 st at about 9:05 a.m. And before
we begin, I'd like to ask everybody to please turn off or silence your cell phones or other
noise-making devices. And I'd like to welcome our Committee Vice-Chair, Elle Cochran -VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: --Bob Carroll, Gladys Baisa, Don Couch --
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: --Riki Hokama, and Joe Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And this morning we will...I think we'll be graced with the presence
of Pat Matsui shortly from Parks and Recreation, and we have Jeffrey Ueoka representing
Deputy Corn. Counsel. And we have Committee Staff, Secretary Tammy Frias and Legislative
Analyst Scott Jensen. Good morning to the two of you. And public testimony will be accepted
in a few minutes, so if you haven't done so already and you'd like to make testimony, please sign
up in...at the desk in the lobby. Testimony will be limited to items listed on the agenda for
today, and each testifier will be given up to three minutes per item with one minute to conclude if
necessary. When testifying, please state your name and the name of the organization you're
representing if there is one. And, Members, without objection, I'll now proceed to accept
testimony on today's items.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Okay. We have at this point four testifiers, and the first one up will be
Barbara Wallace testifying on EDR-22, followed by Bill Baldwin. Barbara.
. • .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
MS. WALLACE: Where do I go?
CHAIR WHITE: Right here. Well welcome for your first time.
MS. WALLACE: . . . (Laughter). . . Wow, exciting. Anyway, I want to thank you guys for allowing me
to come and testify. I'm just going to introduce myself because I know Don Couch, I don't think
I know anybody else here. I run the Park and Rec Department, Tennis Program, Kalama Park,
and I've been doing that for like five or six years. And so I have direct knowledge of stuff going
on down there, because I've been dealing with it personally for quite a while, and everybody
who's, everybody who is on that side of the island knows what's going on in the park. So I, I
don't need to list the 10,000 things that go on, but there is continued alcohol consumption and
not people going out to just have a beer and watch the sunset. It's like from 8:00 in the morning
till 8:00 at night or 10:00 at night when the park closes, the same group of people sit in the
bleachers where the park is and consume alcohol. So on a...on almost a daily basis I have to call
the police as my classes approach, because I have 3 year olds to 14 year olds in that class, and
the police can come and say please don't do that or please go somewhere else. But they really
are powerless at this point, because there is no law, outside of no drinking in the parking lot, that
they can use to say...to encourage them to go elsewhere. So the drinking is just one of the
problems, the drugs are there, too, and I've had a lot of personal threats against me. I have, I
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have turned in drugs in the parking lot, I have called the police when drugs are going on.
People.. .for a while I had a group of 20 people who gathered to smoke marijuana right next to
the tennis court. I had to call the police, and there were not friendly faces looking at me as I was
leaving. And I am a small kind of person, so I don't want to get caught there alone, you know. I
have a County employee who's been helping me who runs the PALS program, and I have a letter
from her encouraging this to happen. But she came and just sat at the park one day, she says I'm
just going to see what you're up against, and she said I have one word for that, dangerous. So
Little League is out there, soccer is out there, cheerleaders are out there, tennis is out there, all
the sports are played there. Our kids don't need to be exposed to this. There's.. .I have nothing
against people drinking but inappropriate drinking all day long around the kids is not a good
plan, it's not, it's not what people involved with coaching your kids in sports are trying to teach
the kids, you know. If, if we can't pass this, we at least need to get a circle around the kids of
safety, so at least, you know, a few hundred yards. We do it with sex offenders, we should be
able to do it here. Okay. Thank you very much. I do have some, I do have some, I do have
some signatures, I do have some e-mails that were sent, I would be glad to leave those.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we'll, we'll take those.
MS. WALLACE: Otherwise, thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Barbara. And thank you for what you do for the kids. Our next testifier is
Bill Baldwin, followed by Shirley Kahai.
MR. BALDWIN: Aloha and good morning, Council members, people. My name is Bill Baldwin, I've
been a resident of Kihei for about 15 years now. I've been on the board, umpired, coached for
the Kihei Little League, the South Maui Youths Basketball, and currently I am employed at the
Kihei Youth Center for the last five years every single afternoon. I agree with a certain amount
of things that were said there; however, park use is for all people, not just sports teams. If on my
day off I want to go out and play tennis for two or three hours, work up a good sweat, and then
afterwards set up a little barbeque, have a couple of beers, bring out the guitars. I've had some
of my best days at the tennis court simply enjoying myself after working out. I understand
there's problems with people at the park, there are unsavory characters at the park, but this is a
law enforcement issue. These people can be rousted on a general basis and sooner or later they
will go away. Yes, I've seen people come and go there off and on now for about the last couple
of years, yeah. But even during the Little League times, during doubleheaders when the one
team is done, those folks go over, their kids are running around, but they'll go set up their
barbeque and they'll go drink a couple of beers. What about the fishermen, yeah? There's a
paddle club that comes out there and they enjoy a few beers after they're done paddling on the
weekend. They like to come out and drink a couple of beers, yeah. They're local traditions, pau
hana, people who work hard all day, yeah. There's a lot of stress right now. People work hard
all day, they want to go watch the sunset and have a couple of beers. I understand there are
problems, but to lump everybody into one group like that and to simply shut down drinking for
all people just because there are some unsavory, unresponsible [sic] people I think is wrong. I
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hate to be lumped into that group. I hang out with some of these people, yeah, some of them
play tennis, some of them just sit there all day like was mentioned, but there are public
intoxication laws and things like that. If the person is drunk at the park, they can be dealt with
accordingly, but to lump everybody else into that same group just doesn't feel right to me, yeah.
I mean our constitution basically, life, liberty, and the pursuit of happiness, and we cannot
continue to take away people's rights to go and enjoy themselves occasionally. You know if
there's a big problem, by God, let's take care of the problem, but don't lump me and all the rest
of the hardworking people out in South Maui and tourists included, the visitors, they come here
and they want to have a drink out by...and have a sunset. You know we can't be giving these
people tickets for going out to the park and having a beer, you know. Economically the
Foodland will suffer, things like that. You know there's poor homeless guys, I think they survive
on the cans at the park, things like that. You know I realize that Kihei is a place that's moderate
climate and we get a lot of that at the park, because they simply have nowhere else to go.
They're looking for a little shelter, a little comradery, and they find it with amongst themselves
and they do cause a bit of trouble, but quite honestly in two years I've never really seen anything
where I've jumped back and said wow, I'm going to get the heck out of here, you know. We
kind of police it on our own.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. BALDWIN: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: You've used up your whole four minutes. If you have a concluding remark, that's
fine.
MR. BALDWIN: I also believe that we do a little bit of maintenance over there. Yesterday we, we
attached the, the screens, we paint the area, we clean the area, yeah. Right now the only part of
the park that's damaged is the part that's being used for money, there's no net there. The damage
is always on that side of the court, not where we play tennis, you know. And also we're fighting
for liberties like this right now overseas -CHAIR WHITE: . . .(inaudible). . . yeah.
MR. BALDWIN: --and I feel that we should stand up for those guys who are fighting for us.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thanks. Thank you, Mr. Baldwin. Any questions for the testifier? Okay.
Seeing none, we'll move on to our next testifier, Shirley Kahai, followed by Yuki Lei Sugimura.
MS. KAHAI: Good morning, Councilman White -CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
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MS. KAHAI: --Council members. My name is Shirley Ann Kahai, and I am here representing the
Friends of Moku'ula, I am the Executive Director there. In fact, I celebrate my first year
anniversary today, but I've been with the Friends for over ten years. And I'm here to say that
I'm glad to be a part of the project, and 11 years ago when I heard Akoni Akana talk about the
project, he sold me within 30 seconds. And when I see other people react the same way and they
get so involved and it's such a passion, and that truly is the word, passion, for the project, and
that's how we all operate there for the Friends of Moku'ula. We believe in the project, the
vision, and we're glad to be a part of it. And we've had support from mainland, international,
and right here locally in the state of Hawaii, and we all want to restore the area and bring it back
to its glory and just to bring Moku'ula back and, you know, return it to where it should be. I
thank you for allowing me to speak, and I'll be up later. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Yes, and, Members, any questions at this point? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you very much for coming this
morning. I have to plead that I don't really know a lot about what, what is going on, on the site.
I know Akoni really, really well and he was just fabulous, and I'm sure that this is really
something really important. But we're here to discuss the continued operation of a parking lot
concession. It's just you guys handle the parking in that area?
MS. KAHAI: We have a management company that operates the parking lot.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I see, so from the proceeds the management company gets some and you
get some?
MS. KAHAI: Yes, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much.
MS. KAHAI: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, other questions? Okay, seeing none, Shirley will be here as a resource
person later on. Okay. And our next testifier is Yuki Lei Sugimura on EDR-20 and 22.
MS. SUGIMURA: Good morning, everyone -CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. SUGIMURA: --Chair Mike White and Members of the Committee on Economic Development,
Agriculture, and Recreation. My name is Yuki Lei Sugimura and I am a community organizer
for the County of Maui, Department of Housing and Human Concerns as an outside contractor to
assist with mobilizing change on alcohol for youth, children from ages 12 to 17 years of age.
The focus of my work is to impact the access and availability of alcohol to minors which is
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illegal based on Hawaii Revised Statutes 281-101.5. Maui County Underage Drinking
Prevention Plan 2009 to 2001 [sic], dated November 11, 2009, states its goal to reduce and
hopefully eliminate underage drinking among children 12 to 17 years of age. The plan says
20.9 percent of Maui's students report using alcohol within the past 30 days. Although the
20.9 percent is alarming, a student survey by the March, 2008 Hawaii Epidemiology Profile for
Substance Abuse Protection...Prevention Report shows that use of alcohol by Maui's students
starts in the sixth grade. Sixth grade is 4.3 percent and increases to 42.5 percent in the
12 th grade, and I wonder, how does that happen when it's illegal for children to consume alcohol?
They're all younger than 21 years of old.. .of age. I would like to support agenda Item EDR-20
and 22, the alcohol prohibition at the new South Maui park, Kalama Park, and Cove Park.
Growing up in Maui and enjoying Kihei beaches and attending many cool picnics and church
picnics at Kalama Park, I have fond and happy memories. Public parks are for everyone to enjoy
and to be a safe environment. Thank you for taking on this issue and for supporting and
protecting access of alcohol to children in our community. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Yuki Lei. Any questions, Members? Seeing none, thank you very much.
Are there any others who would like to testify this morning? If so, please come on down. Oh,
were you testifying? Or...I was just going to have him join us as a...why don't you just join us
as a...well go ahead and testify, and then we'd like you to join us as a resource person at the
desk. If you could identify yourself, Officer.
MR. HICKLE: My name is Officer Brad Hickle, I'm with the Maui Police Department. I'm a
Community Police Officer for South Maui. Good morning, Mr. Chair and Members of the
Council. Thank you for having me this morning. I just want it to be public record, yeah, I mean
I did a check before I came to the meeting regarding the alcohol ban in the three parks. I had
actually made comments regarding the new regional park when it was in the Environmental
Assessment stage and recommended that, that park be an alcohol-free park. It's primarily for
sports and recreation, and then...and it's too close to the highway and the school I think to be the
type of park where people are going to be drinking and possibly causing problems. Alcohol is a
problem in our South Maui parks. Just this morning I downloaded some information just
regarding Cove Park, and I found there was 26 cases documented over the past approximately
year and a half. A lot of these cases are alcohol related. They consist of assaults. There was a
murder there. There was disorderly conducts, theft cases, multiple assault cases, and, and it's
definitely, definitely alcohol related. I've responded to the Cove Park myself, having worked all
three watches at...on...in South Maui over the past 15 years that I've been assigned down there,
and a lot of it is the afternoon to evening, the park don't close till about 7:00 or 8:00 p.m. at
night. And even after the park is closed and the gates are locked, a lot of the people that go to the
Cove will park outside and come back in after the Officers have left the area and continue to sit
there and drink. There're cans, their opala is just riddled everywhere after they're finished, and
just thank God, you know, we have people in South Maui that go around and pick the cans up,
you know, and clean the mess. But I've seen keggers down there, you know, people excessively
drinking in the park. Kalama Park is the same and, and should be included in the alcohol ban.
We've had stabbings there, murders there, and early morning or late night, and they are
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associated...or, or there is some form of consuming of alcohol during this time. You know
people in the right frame of mind would not be doing this type of activity. So I think it's a good
thing to ban the alcohol in these parks. Thank you very much for having me.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, any questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Mr. Hickle or Officer Hickle is going to be a
resource?
CHAIR WHITE: If he's available to do so. I -MR. HICKLE: Certainly.
CHAIR WHITE: --I'd be happy to have him.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, I might as well ask him when, when the item comes up then.
CHAIR WHITE: No, you can ask him now.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: All right. I don't know, Officer Hickle, if you heard one of the
testifiers saying, you know, that people want to come and have their few beers at their picnic and
what not, and he said that the, that the issue at Kalama Park tennis courts is a law enforcement
issue, that there are laws on the books already that can handle that. How do we respond to that?
I mean, yeah, there are some laws on the books but you guys aren't there 24 hours a day, and
unless you get a call.. .what, what's the response to the...I know I've heard... I've gotten
complaints quite a bit in the last year about the tennis courts. So has, has the Department done
any kind of sweep there or, or what, what's the Department's stance on that tennis courts area?
MR. HICKLE: Well pretty much the Police Department is reactionary. If we get called, we'll respond.
We can't be every place 24/7. If we get called then we respond, we see there's a problem, we
can actually issue a warning citation, a 24-hour warning citation prohibiting somebody from
being in the park and not being able to return within that 24-hour period or they're subject to
arrest. But like I said, you know, we, we can't be there 24/7, and we're, we're not sure what
happens. A lot of time we're hearing about the incidents that are occurring in our parks after
they occur, and that's not very proactive, yeah. A ban on alcohol in these, in these parks would
prohibit a lot of this stuff from occurring.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: How, how would that help? Because like the testifier said you have
some people who want to come and just enjoy the sunset and have a couple beers or a glass of
wine or whatever. Is that something that the Department would go through and make a sweep
and say hey, no drinking? Or is that something where if, if one of the other testifiers calls and
says these guys have been drinking and are causing a problem, you go there, say alcohol's
banned and, and get 'ern out?
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MR. HICKLE: I understand a lot of people come here, local folks want to go down and watch the
sunset, they'll bring a, a little, little bottle of wine or something or a couple of beers with them,
that's not the problem. The problem is the excessive drinking, but can you separate the two?
You know what I mean? Can you say well you're not intoxicated so you can stay with your two
beers but these guys gotta go? I think you're creating a situation there where you're putting it on
the officers who are responding to the case to make that decision, and we're not going to carry
around little breathalyzers and say okay, you're illegally intoxicated, you gotta leave the park. I
think a ban completely would, would actually be more than a Band-Aid to the problem, it would
be a resolve for the problem, if that answers your question.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Somewhat, yeah, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Officer Hinckle [sic], for your
testimony. Just was wondering, you know, we have prohibitions at Charley Young's Beach and
Kamaole Beach Park No. I. I don't know if you had gone and take a look at since the prohibition
if we had any incidents in, in those two parks?
MR. HICKLE: Yes, we have had multiple incidents down there regarding people. A lot of the time
people aren't just, just not watching the signs, and there are signs posted throughout that area
indicating that's an alcohol-free park. And since the law's relatively new, I think it's. .1 think
less than a year possibly, we've documented some cases when the alcohol consumption that we
can recognize is excessive. A lot of times it's just courtesy for us to warn people who maybe just
arrived and got their little bottle of wine or couple of beers, and it's just letting them know if they
missed the signs that this is an alcohol-free park.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, thank you. And, and one more question. In regards to the
tennis courts in the area, and I know that the kids play soccer between the tennis courts and the,
the beach. If you notice as you enter the parking lot on the right side, you know, you have heavy
vegetation, and I don't know, with the heavy vegetation in that area, you know, people feel more
likely to go drink over there. You know the public can't see 'em, it's far away from the road, so
just a matter of trying to police that area is a problem. And, and, you know, yeah, like you say,
you guys can't be there 24/7, but how can we make that place more safe? Sometimes I look at
maybe lighting, additional lightning just to deter people from going into the park and...or, you
know, close to the tennis courts using the bleachers as a place to go drink. But we can discuss
that with the Parks Department. So I really appreciate your testimony. Thank you.
MR. HICKLE: No problem at all.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
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VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Officer, for being here this morning.
You know I'm just. .my question is if you personally or I guess the Police Department has
noticed it's the same people, you know, committing whatever the crimes or the disturbances and
things at Cove Park and Kalama, for that matter?
MR. HICKLE: Definitely at Cove Park. There's, there's a group of people that, that go over there
regularly and they surf and whatnot, and I've seen most of them there after surfing and, you
know, drinking, you know, you want to have a beer after you surf. And but a lot of times it does
get excessive and they stay into the late hours of the evening and that's when the problem starts.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And so with that being said, Chair, a follow-up.
CHAIR WHITE: Uh-huh.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Do you think that banning their use of alcohol in that area, they'll just go
elsewhere and create the same disturbances at another park or somewhere else?
MR. HICKLE: I don't know, I can't say.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: There's.. .but in your opinion.
MR. HICKLE: I think that they're going to definitely go someplace else and drink. Most of them live
around that area, so it wouldn't be, you know, too unreasonable for them to go home and drink. I
don't know.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And, you know, I'm from Lahaina, little old Lahaina, a quaint town back in
the day, and I remember our police used to have like beats, not sure if that is what the police do
today. And they would literally walk the beat or patrol the beat, and so is that done presently? Is
that practice also currently done?
MR. HICKLE: Yeah. We have six police districts in the County of Maui, and each of the districts are
separated into beats in their district. For South Maui we have four beats, we cover everything
from the tunnel all the way to La Perouse Bay. Occasionally we have what we call an overload
day, a couple of extra officers other than the standard four beat officers. Those officers
sometimes are allowed to go out on a...what we call a special assignment or SA, and we have
quads that have been provided and donated to the Police Department through the KCA and
Homeland Security, and we'll take the quads and we'll go through the parks. We usually use the
quads to do our patrols during let's say holiday seasons where we know that there's going to be
fireworks and other types of things, you know, and a lot of people in the parks, and we try to
make our rounds then and, and enforce as many laws as we can and try to make it safe for
everyone.
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VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you. I'm glad to hear that. You know I just see it personally in
Lahaina like places like Mala Wharf where there tends to be the unsavories that hang out, and the
police will spin on down there and check things out. So they kind of know the problematic areas
and the people who tend to be the problem people are aware, and they'll sort of, oh, you know,
get, get their act together or go some, you know, so they sort of get shuffled around. So I'm just
afraid that, that's.. .we're just shuffling people from one area to another. But thank you for your
time today, Officer. And thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Sure. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. And thank you, Officer, for being
here. Just a question, I don't know how this works, but do you interface at all with the Park
Rangers?
MR. HICKLE: Occasionally. Occasionally we get called. Park Rangers are very busy, too. I know
they have a limited staff, but when they're in the Kihei area and they need assistance, they'll
definitely call us.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: And if they came upon persons that are drinking or have drunk too much
or whatever, do they call you or how do...do they take care of it or what's the story?
MR. HICKLE: I'm pretty sure that they would call us. A lot of them aren't equipped like we are to
handle situations where there may be a group of people or even just a couple of three guys sitting
around drinking that maybe they're disorderly or maybe they're so highly intoxicated that he just
don't want to chance approaching these guys. And I don't blame 'em. You know, a lot of those
guys, they travel around in a one-man vehicle, and it's, it's really dangerous for them to approach
a group of people that have been drinking.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
MR. HICKLE: It's putting themselves at risk.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay, thank you. I'll ask the Parks' representative more when we get to
him. Thank you very much.
MR. HICKLE: You're welcome.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. At this time I'm just going to have... I'll just ask you to join us over here. And
if there are any other folks that would like to testify, please let me know. If not, Members,
without objection, I'd like to close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
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. • .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .

CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you, Officer. And I'd like to recognize the presence of Pat Matsui from
Parks and Recreation Department. Good morning, Mr. Matsui. Okay, Members, we have three
items on the agenda today, and we have EDR-20 and -22 relating to prohibition of alcohol at
various South Maui parks. And the third item relates to the lease and license of
County-controlled parcels to the Friends of Moku'ula in Lahaina.
ITEM EDR-20: ALCOHOL PROHIBITION AT SOUTH MAUI COMMUNITY PARK (KIHED
(CC 11-292)

CHAIR WHITE: The first item EDR-20 is a bill titled Alcohol Prohibition at South Maui Community
Park in Kihei. Committee is in receipt of County Communication 11-292 from Councilmember
Couch transmitting a proposed bill as noted. The proposed bill is to prohibit consumption of any
intoxicating liquor while within the boundaries of South Maui Community Park at 1501 Liloa
Drive, Kihei, Maui, Hawaii. And since we've heard from the Police Department, I'd like to ask
Mr. Matsui if he has any comments to add at this time. Mr. Matsui.
MR. MATSUI: Hello. The Parks Department is in support of this resolution. I'd also like to add that
there is a County ordinance right now that says any park within 1,500 feet of a school, alcohol is
prohibited from 6:00 to 5:00 weekdays, excluding holidays.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Thank you. Mr. Couch, since you introduced this, do you have any -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: --comments?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yes. The reason for introducing EDR-20 which was the South Maui
Community Park is that as a condition of the SMA it says alcohol shall be prohibited in the park,
so I just wanted to make it an official ordinance as opposed to just an SMA rule that the Planning
Department would have to enforce.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, any further questions for the Officer or Parks? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. I thought that was kind of interesting that the alcohol was part of
the SMA Permit. Does anybody have any history on that? Is that unusual?
MR. MATSUI: Yeah. This is the first that, you know, I've been involved with that the Planning
Commission has tacked that on.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, you know, this, this is a real interesting subject for me, because I
personally have a great problem with overconsumption of alcohol, and I certainly don't want to
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see it propagated, you know. We don't need to have too much alcohol in the places where people
are doing recreation, but, you know, I also am a realist and I do get around this community from
end to end. And there's a lot of alcohol consumption that goes on. People drink after athletic
events where all the children are. People drink after work, they'll drink wherever we go, and
often you'll see after an athletic game, they'll come out of the park but then they'll go across the
street to where like Velma Santos is and have a little get together on that park...on the park and it
goes on all the time. So my concern is it's nice to have these laws, but again we're into the
enforcement issue. We hear that the police are extremely busy. I am hearing that the Park
Rangers have their own specifics duties and, you know, they don't have time, they're too busy to
see who's drinking and who's not. And that's what bothers me, you know, the law is symbolic
but it's only good if we can somehow make it stick. And it's really hard 'cause we're dealing
with a drinking, and it's, it's part of our culture, and that's so hard, you know, 'cause people who
enjoy it want it, and they feel that we're inhibiting their right to the pursuit of happiness as we
were told, although we're not going to talk about the headache in the morning. But, you know,
this is my concern about the law is how do we make it work, or how do we change the culture
that says if you're going to go to a baseball game you have to load the cooler and you don't load
it with soda? Any, anybody got any comments? I'd be very interested to hear them.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Matsui, any thoughts on that?
MR. MATSUI: I just have my own personal thoughts which, you know, I kind of agree that, you know,
it...there's responsible drinking and irresponsible drinking, and personally I don't think I should
be punished for the bad behavior of other people. And the other thing is, you know, a lot of the
comments came was alcohol and...wasn't just alcohol, it was all these other illegal drugs, and,
and I think that's the problem is the other illegal drugs more than anything.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: You know it's interesting, this is serendipitous that we're talking about
this alcohol problem today, because just yesterday the Policy Committee looked at legislative
suggestions that we're going to be making to the Legislature. And one of them involves what we
do with the money we collect from alcohol consumption, and, you know, I would love to see.. .1
think it's really important that we start spending some money on prevention programs. We have
to do a better job of educating people about how people get into drinking when they're.. .1 forgot,
some horrible percentage of kids, 21 percent of the kids saying they've already tried alcohol.
You know if we're going to change this, it's going to have to start with the home, because a lot of
the kids will tell you when they're asked--`cause I've worked with alcohol prevention programs-that they get their liquor at home. You know if mom and dad have a good stocked bar and a
refrigerator full of beer, you never notice a few cans go today and a few cans go tomorrow, and
before you know it, you've got a real problem. So this is a very difficult situation for us to try to
legislate, but, you know, it's a beginning, and if it gives the police teeth and it gives anybody else
teeth, so be it. But, Mr. Matsui, one quick question, what do the Park Rangers do, what is
their...what are their duties?
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MR. MATSUI: Initially they were hired to enforce the Ocean Recreation Pennit...the CORA which is
daytime, and then I think the past Administration, they were kind of redirected into more
security. And now that we've come on board we've directed them back to enforcing the CORA,
the ocean recreational, but we do have for Kalama Park, we do have security. We have two
security officers six hours a day, and, and we, we can direct what time, times they need to be
there, but six hours a day for two.. .the presence at the park.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So sounds like Kalama Park has two people that maybe they could work
on their shifts, so we could cover at least some of this evening or afternoon thing that's going on,
but, you know, we can only suggest that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Question for Mr. Hinckle [sic]. Should we move
this thing forward on, on both, both areas, does that help the Police Department, and, and I know
you guys can cover...you guys can't cover 24/7 but at least give you guys some teeth to go after
those that are abusing alcohol in the parks?
MR. HICKLE: Yeah, definitely. That, that's pretty much what we're seeking through a ban of the
alcohol there, it gives us more teeth.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I guess since we're talking about both parks, might as well...
CHAIR WHITE: Well we, we should focus on just EDR-20 -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: --for now.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: So there are -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good, I'll wait for...
CHAIR WHITE: --challenges with --
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: --the other. So if there, if there are questions with respect to EDR-20 which is the
South Maui Community Park, please, please feel free to mention them now. Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, thank you. You know for me it's quite interesting
because on the other spectrum of usage we've made a lot of laws to prohibit smoking in many
places. You cannot smoke in a building anymore with other people, you have to go to designated
smoking areas. So, you know, for me it's something that the community or our society of our
communities desire, and, you know, we've already gone down the path of the nicotine/tobacco
side, and we still allow people to smoke under certain approved and accepted parameters. I don't
have a problem with imposing the same type of restrictions on alcohol. I agree with Mr. Matsui
in a sense that I would hate as a responsible drinker to be punished for those that are
irresponsible, but then responsible drinkers do not do irresponsible actions. We are talking about
actions that hurt other people because of the use of alcohol, Chairman. And for me in.. .when we
go to our annual budget with Mr. Pontanilla, the excess additional dollars we have to put for
treatment programs, shelters for abuses, you know, I got...I think we get better uses of our
money than taking care of those effects after the problem. I would rather take care of our roads, I
rather take care of sewers, I rather take care and build...fund more officers, not to take care of
the problem that comes because we take no action in prevention. So I am open to this
consideration. And, you know, what I would ask is do you guys know how the State does it
when they shut their parks down and if they find those type of activities, how does the State deal
with those issues under their jurisdiction? You know 'cause the State closes parks, too, and if
there's a issue in a State park is it treated the same way as we would do it as a County park, Mr.
Matsui or Officer Hickle?
MR. MATSUI: Yeah, I'm not aware of, you know, how the State is handling it. I would imagine they
would...if they need, the police. If it's a dangerous situation they would call the police for
assistance. Like with our rangers or our security people, they will talk to them and say, you
know, you know, warn them and advise them, and, and most people just move on. Like if the
park is closed which, you know, at...the park has hours, they'll go and say hey, the park is
closed, most people will get up and leave.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well I always know the mice play when the cat's away so. When
you say for this South Maui Community Park region--and I was looking for one of your nice
maps that the Chairman shared with us--this would include the whole parameter of the park
including parking areas, active ball fields, passive areas, is that a good understanding for this
Committee? And is that what the SMA condition of approval encompasses?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, actually we didn't provide a map for the South Maui Community Park.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, so I just want some clarification please, Chairman.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay, sure.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKANIA: Thank you.
MR. MATSUI: Yeah, I don't. .there was no map attached to the resolution. But for my interpretation,
you know, the park includes...goes from the school, boundaries of the elementary school, go all
the way across the gulch to where the recycling area is. And, and that's pretty much the bounds
of the park.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKANIA: And the highway?
MR. MATSUI: Yes, and the highway.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Well, Chairman, I would ask for your consideration that, you
know, we at least attach a map as part of the documentation to ensure that there's no
misinterpretation of where the parameters are if we do enact this into ordinance form, please.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, good point. Staff will make note of that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And is.. .does the Department have.. .either Police or Parks
Department have.. .you guys consider exemptions that for a permitted thing where they would
come.. .go to the Liquor Department for a permit? They have a, you know, someone that goes
through that training and they...you know, you know for parties they have to sign and you have
to have someone responsible that will be in charge of the dispensing of alcohol. Is that those
exemptions that would still be allowed in this type of activity, I mean this park area?
MR. HICKLE: I know if you go through South Maui parks I know that there are permits that you can
apply for to have special events which requires or which will have alcohol. I, I don't know after
the ban if that will be the same, obviously, but...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right. And, and so I would ask Mr. Ueoka, because we allow that
type of activity when it goes through a process whereby you have individuals signing
responsibility, liability, waivers, they take the responsibility of serving, and if something happens
they become the party you take to court and collect resources from. Is that something that would
be allowed in this park proposal if this--the way it's written--moves forward?
MR. UEOKA: That would be my understanding. If the... someone came to apply for a permit, lease,
license, or concession, they could get alcohol allowed. My understanding would be Parks would
probably confer with the Department of Liquor on whether or not a Liquor License is required or
whatever they would be required there. But, yes, there does seem...it's not a...it's not like a
complete total ban, it's a ban with an exception.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. And that would be something like how we've allowed certain
activities at like our base...Maehara Baseball Stadium where we have a roped off controlled beer
garden area that is under supervision and regulated...and being regulated versus a free-for-all
type of individual decision-making on drinking?
MR. UEOKA: Yes. My understanding at those, those types of events because it is a sale of alcohol, a
Liquor License is required of sort, so a lot of those conditions placed on the sale of alcohol are
from the Liquor Department, not Parks.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: My understanding is if you serve for public though, whether you
give it for free or you serve for money, you still need to get this permits from the Department of
Liquor Control.
MR. UEOKA: I'm not 100 percent sure, that could be correct. Parks usually defers to the Liquor
Department on matters relating to liquor.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, would you know if we had any comments from
Department of Liquor Control on this consideration?
CHAIR WHITE: I don't believe we have. Mr. Couch, are you aware of any communication from or
with the Liquor Department?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Not that I know of.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, you may wish to have maybe Staff contact to see if they
would like to give us comment of...because if they have some responsibility under this
exemption of a permitted use if you go through a approved process, I think that might be
interesting for us to know if that's one of the exemptions that we would allow or should we
disallow any exemption for any type of consumption. . . (inaudible). . . a complete, total ban.
CHAIR WHITE: Staff...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I just ask the question, Chair. I leave it up to you. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: I think in the, in the past if you, if you are serving alcohol, you need to go through the,
the Liquor Department for...yeah, you need to provide them a map of where the serving is going
to take place and they will provide boundaries with when...within which the alcohol is
consumed.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And, and I bring that up, Chairman, because under those conditions
the Department does send a Liquor Inspector during the period of the event to ensure compliance
of what was approved in the permit.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, AGRICULTURE, AND
RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
December 1, 2011

CHAIR WHITE: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And so we have a follow-up as part of the enforcement questions
that I've, you know, we've had from other Committee members concerned about how do we
make it work. I do at least know that the Liquor Department does send an Inspector onsite
during the function to ensure compliance, and if there's problems then I guess they would contact
the Police Department. I, I just wish that. ..I just felt to share that with the Committee. Thank
you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Good point. Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Along those lines, the idea of a permit to have
alcohol would be for instance if they have a softball game, the adults have the softball game and
they want to be able to consume alcohol after the game at that field. You guys have a permit for
that already and that's nothing that the Liquor Department deals with, is that correct?
MR. MATSUI: The permits that we give out is for the use of the field. So like in Keopuolani alcohol is
banned, so we'll give them a permit to use it, to run their tournament, but they're still not
allowed to consume alcohol. So, you know, it's not like at, like at the War Memorial, like at the
baseball stadium, they, they go through Liquor to get a license to sell the liquor.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well I guess the question would be, for instance if, if alcohol were
banned at...or if we follow through with this one at the community park which said something
like after 5 o'clock by permit you can consume alcohol in conjunction with whatever other
permit. Do we have any kind of permit like that right now if you were to get a permit for the
softball field, do we have a checkbox where it says yes you can consume alcohol or not?
MR. MATSUI: I think the check is only if you're going to be selling alcohol -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
MR. MATSUI: --not, not whether people can bring their own alcohol and drink it on the premise during
the event.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: See not so much with this bill but maybe with this bill, but certainly
with the next bill, we're talk.. .we talk about unless.. .I mean allowing for a special permit to
consume alcohol in a section. Is there.. .do you have policies and procedures that you.. .do you
got now or would that be a new policy and procedure on the permit to say okay, for an extra $50
you can consume alcohol in this area?
MR. MATSUI: Yeah, it would, would be a new procedure.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Is.. .would you guys be opposed to coming up with something
like that?
MR. MATSUI: I'd have to think about that. You know for us the question going be criteria, like I guess
everybody is going to apply for it, you know. So, you know, how do we say yes to one and no to
the other person? You know is it going to be a discretionary approval from our Department?
Then, then we would have to establish criteria.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's just a question, you. .so you don't have the procedure now and
it would be kind of a weird way to come up with a procedure? And, and my concern is not so
much at the Community Park but it's going to be at Kalama Park if...and when we get to that I
want to address that. Mr. Chair, I handed out to Staff the SMA condition. My question would be
to Mr. Ueoka, is there a way to override the SMA condition there saying from 4.. .from 5 o'clock
till park closing it might be allowed or by special permit it be might allowed or is the SMA an
overriding condition? Does the condition of the SMA override anything that we might allow by
permit?
MR. UEOKA: I'm not sure on that. I really wouldn't know if the SMA Permit condition preempts the
Maui County Code versus a permit, lease, license, authorization issued in accordance with the
Maui County Code. That's, that's an interesting question. I'm not 100 percent sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Because, Chair, I...the condition says -CHAIR WHITE: Prohibited, period.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --prohibited, period, end of story, but we as a Council I would think
have overriding authority over SMAs but I'm not sure.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No.
MR. UEOKA: We'd have to look into that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Can we, can we look into that, please?
MR. UEOKA: And I, I think we'd look at from.. .1 don't know if there's any other.. .according to what
we've heard today, there's no other SMA conditions relating to the prohibition of alcohol. So
we'll have to look at some other type of SMA condition that's common and see if it's possible to
be preempted by Maui County Code through the legislative body.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I mean just any kind of SMA condition. Now this is more of a
broad answer, any kind of SMA condition can Council override it with ordinance? Because the
SMA condition is there, I think EDR-20 is fairly straight forward. The only concern I would
have is maybe after 5 o'clock or on holidays that people can by permit only if that's a
possible.. .possibility be able to have alcohol at whatever function that they... in conjunction with
an existing permit. So that's the only thing that I would think that might...
CHAIR WHITE: Well the way, the way EDR reads now is that it will allow it by permit. But you're
right, the, the SMA condition is very simple and straight forward, it's alcohol is prohibited,
period. So -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That, that would be -CHAIR WHITE: --if...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: --something that it...
CHAIR WHITE: It seems like we're not able to override that. Before I come back to Mr. Hokama,
Mr. Pontanilla, you had a question?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. In, in regards to prohibition at the two parks Keopuolani
Park as well as the Kamehameha Iki Park and Malu Ulu Olele Park, have we had any events in
the past that had gone through a permitting process to serve liquor?
MR. MATSUI: At Keopuolani the only one is the MACC which, you know, we lease them the land and,
and it's separate, and, and they serve alcohol there. But I don't recall us giving any permits for,
you know, like a softball tournament that we allowed them to serve liquor.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: And would you know if the MACC is in the SMA area?
MR. MATSUI: Yes, the MACC is, you know, part of the SMA area. The, the whole park -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
MR. MATSUI: --is in the SMA.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. So we serve liquor in the SMA area. You know I kind of
agree with Mr. Hokama that maybe we should have some liquor guys over here -CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, we've -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --answering some of these questions.
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CHAIR WHITE: --we've contacted the Liquor Department.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, fine.
CHAIR WHITE: Hopefully we'll get somebody over here shortly.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. As far as EDR-20, Chairman, I'm ready to move on.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, the only thing I would like to add for the consideration is
that for my colleague Mr. Couch, you know, the three neighbor island counties made a decision
that the Planning Commission shall have jurisdiction of Special Management Area issues that is
part of a Federal law requirement. Only the City Council of Honolulu has retained the
jurisdiction, and they go through and approve all SMA applications. I think the question is
whether or not the condition of the SMA approval is within the purview of the Commission
within special management law of Coastal Zone Management. If it is outside of the purview of
what was expected by Federal law, then we can say that condition should be null and void. But
that is something that people like Mr. Ueoka would need to provide Council and comment on.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, it seems to me that the CZM law doesn't extend to policies on consumption of
alcohol.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So, so again...
CHAIR WHITE: So it would seem to me that, that would be our purview more than it would be an
SMA purview.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: But the only problem there, Chairman, is that the Commission was
also advised by a Corporation Counsel, maybe not Mr. Ueoka, but they were advised by legal
counsel that, that condition, I guess, in that...their point of view was valid within their
jurisdiction. But you and I have had issues about what is the parameter of jurisdiction in the
past. So I just bring that up that, that is something for us to consider maybe in another venue on
another subject. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And I'm glad Mr. Hokama brought up the point about a
map, because I'm trying to wrap my brain and figure out how this park, you know, is in situation
to the school. I think--can I get clarification?--I think Mr. Matsui mentioned that there's already
a law that no alcohol within 1,500 feet of a school and the school is within that parameter?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: . . .(inaudible). . . next door.
- 20 -
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VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay, it's right next door. And then on top of Mr. Couch bringing up this
condition that already just states the prohibition, it seems pretty clear cut. Otherwise
the.. .having the, the permitting process incorporated seems to be a little sticking point, and
thereby I believe we're waiting for Liquor Control to maybe shed some light on that?
CHAIR WHITE: I'm comfortable moving ahead with EDR-20 and getting additional information from
Liquor Department having to do with Kalama Park if the, if the Committee is comfortable doing
so. I think the, the permitting, as stated in the bill, seems to be something that we have purview
over. So the question for the, for the, the Members is do you wish to leave the option to have
alcohol by permit in there or do you want to remove it? 'Cause it...I...I believe, I believe it's
our purview to leave it in there if we wish.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And maybe just a question I think for Mr. Matsui. The parking lot is
considered part of the, the boundary of this park, the actual parking lot?
MR. MATSUI: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And all...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It's already illegal in parking lots.
MR. MATSUI: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: In all parking lots it's illegal to have alcohol?
MR. MATSUI: All park parking lots.. .it's illegal to consume alcohol in all of the park parking lots.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: But it's okay the closer you get -VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: I have a follow-up when we get to Kalama.
CHAIR WHITE: --to the kids.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Mr. Chair, I like your recommendation that we can
certainly leave this in here, because if it's not permissible then that's not an issue because we
can't ever issue the permit. So the only thing I would ask the Department is since we have this
-21-
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in here now and, and quite possibly for Kalama Park, if they can come up with some rules or I
guess would it be in administrative rules or policy or how, how would that work? Your permit,
permitting process on that.
MR. MATSUI: We would probably have to come up with administrative rules.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So I would, I guess if the Chair could ask the Department to
come up with something like that if and when it's, it's found that we can do it.
CHAIR WHITE: Well again it's a question of whether that's their purview or the Liquor
Departments' -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR WHITE: --purview.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR WHITE: Unfortunately both the Director and Deputy are involved in a Liquor Control
adjudication meeting right now, so we won't be able to get clarification. But, but to your point,
that's a housekeeping issue if the bill passes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Correct.
CHAIR WHITE: They'll, they'll have to come up with it if it's their purview versus the Liquor
Department's.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. Chair, I will be supporting the bill.
It's clearly, in my opinion, in the SMA permission that they, you know, they want this. I do so
though with some concern over how we're going to make it work, how we're going to enforce it,
because we seem to have some difficulty there. I think it's something for us to think about with
the agencies that have the enforcement part, how can we do this? Because I just have a really
hard time with all the drinking that goes on in the parking lots after games and after everything,
if that is the law, and I understand it is. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Any further comments on EDR-20? If not, the Chair would entertain a
motion to pass the proposed bill entitled A Bill for an Ordinance Amending Chapter 13.04, Maui
County Code, to Prohibit the Consumption of Alcohol at the South Maui Community Park,
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including any nonsubstantive revisions that may be needed, and filing of the County
Communication.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So move, Mr. Chair.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Second.
CHAIR WHITE: Moved by Mr. Couch and seconded by Ms. Cochran. All those in favor, please signify
by saying "aye"
COUNCIL MEMBERS: "Aye".
CHAIR WHITE: Any opposed? Okay, the measure carries with a vote of seven to zero.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair White, Vice-Chair Cochran, and Councilmembers Baisa,
Carroll, Couch, Hokama, and Pontanilla.

NOES:

None.

EXC.:

None.

ABSENT: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
MOTION CARRIED
ACTION: Recommending FIRST READING of bill and FILING of communication.
ITEM EDR-22: ALCOHOL PROHIBITION AT ICALAMA PARK AND COVE PARK (KIHEI)
(CC 11-293)

CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, the next Item EDR-22 is the alcohol prohibition at Kalama and Cove
Parks in Kihei, and rather than reading the description in full, I think we've, we've gone there
already. So, Members, any further questions?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Recess.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh. . . (inaudible). . . For how long?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Ten.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. We'll, we'll stand in recess for ten minutes. . . . (gavel). . .
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RECESS: 10:11 a.m.
RECONVENE: 10:23 a.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel). . . I'd like to call this meeting of the Economic Development, Agriculture
and Recreation Committee back to order. Thank you for the.. .for being so prompt in coming
back, Members. At this time we're joined by Mr. Frank Silva from the Department of Liquor
Control, who has kindly come up from another meeting, so he needs to get back. But thank you
very much for joining us to answer a couple of burning questions we had. So,
Members.. .Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you for coming, Mr. Silva. We're, we're
breaking new ground here apparently for the County, and we're trying to figure out where our
jurisdiction lies. We're looking at banning alcohol at a park except for when permitted. The
question is if it's for instance a softball game at the softball field and we say okay you have a
permit to use the softball field and if there's a box we can check that says you have a permit to
consume alcohol, is that a jurisdiction permit that you would give or something that the Parks
Department would give? And please use the microphone.
MR. SILVA: Yeah, that is, that is something that the Parks Department would give but something we
would require in order to authorize liquor sales at the park.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I'm talking about just consumption, not sales.
MR. SILVA: Just consumption? Then it wouldn't fall under our jurisdiction.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So your jurisdiction is just sales?
MR. SILVA: Sales and services.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sales and service. Okay. What about a, for instance, in one of the
pavilions if a group had a party of some sort and was providing alcohol to the guests, is that
something that you guys would handle or?
.
MR. SILVA: Parks would handle that. We, we only...only
if it's a sale.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: And I would, I would guess, just for clarification, that if, if a function is being held in
a park that is.. .that somebody is paying to take part in, that would be considered a sale even
though the.. .if the price includes the provision of alcohol.
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MR. SILVA: Yeah, right. Like if it's a...say for instance a fundraiser, the fundraiser is $25 a ticket, chili
and beer available, that's a sale and we would be involved in that. That would require a license.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Along those same lines, then if you. .just because you pay a fee to get
into the softball league and you pay your fee, that's not considered a fundraiser or a kind of sale?
Or you guys wouldn't worry about that?
MR. SILVA: If, if you have to pay a fee to get in?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, no, not to the event. To, to be a member of the softball league.
MR. SILVA: Oh, no.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, okay. Great. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Other questions for Mr. Silva?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Cochran.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Just a...and just another clarifying question, so a family, baby party, they
want to go use the pavilion, they do not need that...a permitting for alcohol use would not go
through you?
MR. SILVA: No.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. 'Cause no sales, it's just the party and the families are there, they're
just going to want to have a good time?
MR. SILVA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And, Chairman, just for our Liquor Director. The, the comment you
gave to Mr. Couch on that permit, yeah, and, and how you viewed it, the sale, like a fundraiser
or. .that also applies on private property, right, that they would have to come to the Department
for a permit?
MR. SILVA: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And my understanding is during the event whether it's on like say a
community center or private property, during the event period, yeah, it's your Department's
practice to send an inspector to check on compliance of the approval?
MR. SILVA: Yes. As a matter of fact, if it's held on private property, even if it's a caterer's function,
that's one of the stipulations is that our inspectors would be allowed on the property.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. And is, is there.. .let's say, you know, at the. ..our War
Memorial complex and, and the one that, you know, most of us are more aware of is the, the beer
garden at the baseball side, during those activities do you also send an inspector to check on
some compliance issues or other issues?
MR. SILVA: Yes. First Friday in Wailuku, we send inspectors out there. Paia, we have.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKANIA: Okay. Okay. Thank you, Director. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions for Mr. Silva? Seeing none, I'd just like to thank you for your
time and being so prompt in getting over here. Appreciate it.
MR. SILVA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Oh, one, one last question, please.
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Mr. Hokama.
MR. SILVA: Almost made it.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Real fast, Frank. Yeah and again, I just know because our, our
counterparts on Oahu, City and County of Honolulu I believe has been all alcohol consumption
in all parks, and that the only way to.. .parks and recreational facilities, and the only way to get
any type of alcohol party is to get a permit that the applicant must pay whatever is I guess
City/County's appropriate fees that would I guess take care of the concerns of liability insurance
and other legal issues that the City and County may have a consideration. Is that something you
think might be more appropriate for us to, to consider how Oahu has approached this issue of
public facilities and alcohol?
MR. SILVA: You know, I think, I think Maui's system is about the best that there is, because on Maui
you can only get a permit to sell liquor at a park if you're a non-profit organization, American
Cancer Society, Big Brothers/Big Sisters, what have you. Nobody else can get a special license.
Political fundraisers can.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: But let's say a company that is--let's say Anheuser-Busch--for-profit
company that comes in and doing...that they would not be allowed to do those things?
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MR. SILVA: No, they wouldn't be allowed. They would have to in turn get a nonprofit to come and get
the license from us, and the nonprofit would be responsible for the dispensing of the liquor.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. And, and you're okay with that?
MR. SILVA: That's a good system. We have, we have, we have more control over the licenses.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Well thank you very much for sharing that information with
us, I appreciate it. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions? All right, thank you, Mr. Silva.
MR. SILVA: All right, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any further discussion on EDR-22? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Yeah, Mr. Chair, I brought this up because several
community members asked that I bring this up. The issue is we have two pavilions at Kalama
Park. One is right next door, I mean within feet of a kid's playground, brand new, really nice
kid's playground that's just been put in...rebuilt in the last couple years. The issue is, is there's
folks who use the pavilion day and night and are drinking constantly, and while they aren't being
overly obnoxious to the point where the police can come in and kick them out, they are making
comments to the kids that are taking class.. .that are, are doing.. .using the.. .the gym or the
playground, and there's also classes being held right next to the playground for kids, art classes
and a couple other classes. So the, the people in the pavilion are making comments probably
because they just...their facilities are inhibited a little bit. So the police don't really...and, and,
Officer Hickle, correct me if I'm wrong, but the police don't really have enough evidence if they
don't see the person being really obnoxious to kick them out. And then they can only kick out
the obnoxious person, but if everybody's there drinking and we have this ban then, then they
have some teeth to, to just clear out that pavilion. And the other issue is at the tennis courts,
which is at the other end of the park, where there's a lot of hanging around going on, and as
you've heard, not only alcohol but drugs. And I, I realize that the police have to witness the
drugs or somebody else has to witness the drugs and be able, want, be willing to stand up in
court which apparently is an issue as well. So having discussed this with some of the police
officers in Kihei, they said it would be better and easier for them to kind of clean out that
element if there was a total ban of alcohol in the park. The other side of the issue is what one of
our testifiers brought up, he says hey, we want to go and have, you know, a couple beers after
work, pau hana, watch the sunset, that whole side of things. And plus the Parks Department was
gracious enough to allow and help with a really nice walking path at Kalama Park with benches
and solar lighted things for people to sit and watch the sunset or sit and just watch the activities
in the park. And a lot of times folks are having a glass of wine or a glass of champagne or
maybe a beer there. I would like to find out a way, and I guess I can ask the officer if there is a
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way we kind of allow them to be able to get rid of the rowdy element, if you will, but still kind of
allow what's going on there. I don't think there is a way but maybe the officer can help out. For
instance, if we say there's a ban on alcohol in the parks, they're.. .are they going there and
looking at everybody to see if there's.. .they're drinking alcohol or are they only going to
respond to the obnoxious behavior, I guess?
CHAIR WHITE: Officer Hickle.
MR. HICKLE: I think a complete ban on alcohol would solve the problem rather than Band-Aid the
problem. Like I said earlier when I testified, it'd be difficult for us to respond to the park and
separate, you know, who the alcohol.. .or who the people are who are say excessively abusing the
alcohol unless they were totally obnoxious in front of us. And a lot of times when they see us
coming, gosh, it's like they're the nicest people, you know, I mean, but up until that point I mean
obviously, you know, we're getting calls. The unfortunate part about that is that we're getting
calls from people who don't want to be complainants, they want to be anonymous. They want to
be able to enjoy the park without having to approach the police officer and directing him towards
the people who are abusing the alcohol and creating the disturbance or smoking the marijuana or
whatever other types of illegal substances that may be, you know, used there. And unfortunately
you, you can't have it both ways. You know, you can call dispatch and say I want to be
anonymous. Don't be anonymous, you know, be somebody that's going to step up, take charge
of your community and your area and say, yeah, these are the troublemakers, these are the guys
smoking the dope, he just put it in his pocket, you know. It becomes an issue of violating
someone's civil rights. If we've got to pat somebody down and we've got to put somebody in
handcuffs and we can't find the drugs on 'em when we pat them down, you know what I mean,
it's, that's an issue, you know. We're, we're taking their rights away however brief it may be. So
we need, you know, the people that are making these complaints to actually be a legitimate
complainant and, and being willing to go down on paper that this is what they witnessed, because
we can't be there 24/7.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And that's as the.. .as it stands now, if you had an alcohol ban then you
can be called down there and, and see people drinking, period, that...to the place where
somebody calls and says hey they're in the pavilions and they're drinking.
MR. HICKLE: Certainly, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I still.. .1 mean I know it's, it's hard to say legally and officially,
but if, if somebody calls and says hey, there's a family over there and, and the guys are drinking
a six-pack of beer, you know, first of all, it doesn't sound like something that is high on your
priority list unless somebody's being really obnoxious that you would come down and, and come
down on those folks as opposed to somebody being rowdy and, and causing problems with the
kids. Then you guys would be down there in a heartbeat, is that right?
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MR. HICKLE: Yeah, it's. .that's absolutely correct. Yeah, a lot of times it's just education, and I think
with Cove Park and Charley Young...or not Cove Park but Charley Young's Beach and Kamaole
Park I right now where this is a ban on alcohol consumption there, the, the law is in its kind of
infancy stage, you know, it's very early, a lot of people don't realize it. And there's a lot of
avenues to get into the park where maybe they got around and didn't see the sign, you know. So
it's up to the discretion of the officer who's responding to the case, and, you know, obviously if
somebody's just arrived at the park and they got their six-pack and there's, you know, six guys
sitting around drinking a beer, it's not a big issue but it's something that we may educate them
about. Sorry, guys, you can't have alcohol here in the park, you know, there's signs posted. But
if they're acting disorderly and stuff and, you know, it requires the officer to document a police
report, confiscate the alcohol as evidence, and go to court, most definitely that's, that's what's
happening now, and there have been a lot of cases that have been documented.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And, Mr. Chair, if I can ask Mr. Matsui a couple questions?
CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Matsui, the other issue that I have besides, you know, the pavilion
and the, and the tennis courts, prohibiting it there, at the same time we have our adults softball
leagues. That's pretty much the only adult softball field we have. The new one opened at the
new park but that park the SMA says we can't have alcohol there so we're in kind of a catch-22.
We all know that after a game, the softball game, essentially it's the party after the game what
people want to go to, and the game is, just happens to be there, an excuse for them to get to the
party which is fine, that's a great thing. Is there a way...and again I guess I'm asking you come
up with some procedures. Can you come up with some administrative rules or procedures that
say okay, now that you've heard from Director Silva saying that yes you have the use of this
softball field and within, you know, 50 feet of the fence of the field you're allowed to consume
alcohol during the game or during the time the permit exists or something like that. Is there a
way to come up with some rules like that, that will help the people that traditionally use the field
and then have their party afterwards and also help the police to go after the obnoxious people? I
know it's.. .this one's a really tough one, a little Solomon kind of issue, and we're hoping to see
if we can come up with some sort of compromise. Is there any way you guys can help us with
your rules and, and administrative rules and permit procedures?
MR. MATSUI: Yeah, well it's something we can take a look at. You know, we've been trying to lately
get the people running the leagues be more accountable and responsible for, you know, the
afterhours drinking. You know, but then, you know, there's a limit to how much they can
control, too. But it's something we can, we can look at.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Yeah, Mr. Chair, I just...I don't want to punish everybody for
the bad actions of a few, as the testifier said, but those bad actions are pretty, pretty bad these
days. And, and the police don't have the ability or the, the teeth right now to just wholesale say
get out of here, you're drinking, go away. It's been when.. .I guess Keopuolani Park has the ban
- 29 -

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, AGRICULTURE, AND
RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
December 1, 2011

and now Charley Young and, and Kamaole Beach Park I, those "elements" have moved away,
they are not in those parks anymore. Now it's an issue of occasionally somebody doesn't know
about the.. .misses the sign or whatnot. So the problem was, was fairly solved with Charley
Young and Kamaole Beach Park I, but it, it moved to Kamaole Beach Park II, which the police
are working on cleaning that up, and Kalama Park or Cove Park/Kalama Park, so.
CHAIR WHITE: Well the, the Chair is very interested in, in providing the police some teeth. The way I
perceive this and I think you've brought up some really good points, but as, as I'm listening, I'm
thinking, you know, we have speeding laws, and, and I've never been told this, but I don't sense
that they enforce the speed limit if you're under ten miles over the speed limit. And I don't, as I
say, I have no confirmation of that, I'm not asking Mr. Hickle for any confirmation of that, but
I.. .but there's...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: There is in fact one officer that does that, but just...
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, well that's true. But I think, I think the point is, with our speeding laws they have
a range of enforcement. Obviously the faster you go, the harder you get hit, the bigger the fine,
and, you know, and so on. I look at this measure as providing the police the same degree of
discretion that they apply to speeding. The faster you go, the bigger you get hit. So I'd like to
think that by passing this measure, we're providing them the capacity to solve a problem that
otherwise is unsolvable, and at the same time, taking care of, you know, not upsetting families
that are just there to enjoy some quiet time with...and have a glass of wine while their kids are
playing in the surf or enjoy something after a game of tennis or after a softball game. So I'm,
I'm reasonably comfortable that we're moving in the right direction. Mr. Pontanilla, you had
some -COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Yeah -CHAIR WHITE: --questions?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --I agree with you. Just a question maybe for Corporation
Counsel in regards to drinking in the parks and, and, you know, being caught for DUI. What is
the responsibility of the County?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Liability.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Or even, even an accident that causes a fatality?
CHAIR WHITE: That's a good question.
MR. UEOKA: Again, if, if we were brought into a lawsuit on something like that for a liability being
that it was our property that the alcohol was consumed on, we'd have defenses. Of course it
would all depend on the circumstances of the situation. Our...I guess our strongest defense
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would be we did not serve, you know, it wasn't our alcohol, we didn't serve it, and we had
nothing to do with that. But if we were dragged in, we'd have to defend.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: But let, let, let's put it this way, if we ban alcohol in the first
item, the community park, what is our liability should anything happen if they consume liquor?
MR. UEOKA: Oh, that wouldn't...of course it would depend on the specific circumstances, but
generally speaking we banned it, they were breaking the law, and in the course of that they did
some damage. But our...I...my belief, of course, it depends on the specific circumstances, but
our exposure would be a lot less in that situation.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Would it be similar if we ban Kalama Park?
MR. UEOKA: I think the exposure would be similar at all County facilities whether or not
banned.. .whether or not alcohol was prohibited. Just we'd be.. .essentially the County would be
doing the same amount, nothing really in the sense that we're not serving or taking part.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So banning then it becomes much, I guess, lesser punitive for
the County in regards to lawsuits?
MR. UEOKA: I...again that question's totally hinged on the specific circumstances of the situation. It
would depend what happened and there'd be so many "what ifs" and questions there, but again
we're just the.. .we're the underlying property owner.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran, followed by Mr. Carroll.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. First of all, I'm kind of curious why Kalama and Cove
are combined all in one. It seems to be quite separate areas and each has its own distinctive
concerns and considerations. And Police Chief...Police Department's also stated the same thing,
they thought it should be a separate issue.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. The Cove, Cove Park is actually part of the same parcel or almost the same
parcel, they're abutting. Cove Park is up this...
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh, this top corner in the picture is -CHAIR WHITE: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: --that corner in that picture?
CHAIR WHITE: Right. If you look at the Kalama map it's at the end of the Kalama Park parcel.
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VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. And with that being said, I'm just curious from the Police
Department, they...that was one of their specified concerns in their, in their letter, and also felt
total ban at Cove, but then the Kalama Park section, felt it was premature at this point and that it
needs to be monitored more. So on your behalf, the Police Department, what do you mean by
monitored more? I mean this is why it's brought up to this floor, because there's already
numerous complaints and as you stated also the very heinous crimes that have been committed
here. So I'm not sure what that means about having it monitored more.
MR. HICKLE: Who made the comment?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Sorry? Yeah, please.
MR. HICKLE: Who made the comment?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: This is a letter from the Police Department. I'm just...
MR. HICKLE: Yeah, but it had to be made by somebody. Was there a specific name there assigned?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Chief.
MR. HICKLE: The Chief said that?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Chief Yabuta...oh, sorry, Alan Brown.
MR. HICKLE: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Oh, you're not aware of the letter?
MR. HICKLE: He's, he's, he's my partner actually -VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay.
MR. HICKLE: --so yeah, I work with him a lot. I wasn't aware that, that, that comment had been said,
but I, I think between...because Cove Park and Kalama Park are connected by the Cove, yeah, I
think that it should be a complete ban in both of the areas, whether they be separated or
connected through the, through the Cove, yeah. Just my opinion at this point.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Officer. So you don't feel the premature statement or
monitoring more, you know, you don't agree with that?
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MR. HICKLE: I don't agree with that right now given the information that, you know, things that have
occurred in the area of the Cove which is Kalama Park and Cove Park. I don't agree with that,
no.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Officer. Thank you. And I had...oh, sorry. Can I ask a
question of Mr. Matsui?
CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you. Hi, Mr. Matsui. And I was looking through your folks'
letter to this body and you are not in support of the ban in Kalama, and your reason...one of the
reasons is because it's already banned in the parking lot. How are you.. .how does that justifying
the occurrences that happened actually on the park land? And, and so I'm just trying to figure
out how that supports not prohibiting on the park.
MR. MATSUI: You know, our thinking was that, you know, for Kalama Park if you...you would be
taking away something that people already have, and, and so we're against that. And, and we,
we felt we can deal with it. You know, we have two security officers six hours a day as a
presence in that park, seven days a week. So, you know, it...basically that, that, you know,
people already have that right and, and we're taking away that right. You know, versus the South
Maui Park, you know, it's a new park, you know, we're starting a fresh, so from the get go we're
saying no drinking there. So we supported the ban at South Maui Park but not at Kalama.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And just a follow-up, Chair. So, you know, I'm just...I...and I understand
the, the situation we're in where we have the, the few bad apples ruin it for the, for the good, but
we gotta make a decision here and address. And so, you know, I heard testimony from Officer
earlier that they can't be at all places, they don't have enough manpower and this and that, and
now you're saying you feel there's enough security on the park behalf there. Six hour shifts a
day by security. So how was it that there still continues to be problems and, you know, illegal
occurrences?
MR. MATSUI: No, I'm not saying that, you know, we've controlled it and, and there's no problems.
I'm saying that we are attempting it by, by the security that, that we're, that we're.. .we've hired
this security finn for six hours a day, two officers. And, and so would the reason that, again, you
know, I'm not saying that there's no problem there, all I'm saying is that we just want.. .we don't
want to take away rights that people already have and what they're doing. And basically, you
know, people enjoy the park. We put in night lights, we have a nice walkway. You know, it's,
it's a beautiful setting, so.. .and people use the pavilions, you know, they have drinking there,
you know, they have a glass of wine. And, and that's what we felt we did not want to take that
away from people.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah. I, I understand. I wasn't aware that we hired security. I thought that
would be the job of our Police Department that we already pay. But thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I found it interesting the speed limit one that you
brought up over there, and for the Members of the public, if the speed limit's 50 miles an hour
and you're going 51 miles an hour, you are breaking the speed limit If an officer lets you go
'cause he figures maybe well your speedometer is maybe wrong or what, you know, that's his
discretion, but in that moment of time it's over with, it's done. The car is gone, the officer is
gone. We're talking apples and oranges over here, and we're talking about putting the Police
Department and others in a very uncomfortable position with all of this making a decision and
well, you know, are they making trouble or not. It's inappropriate. It's.. .if you want to talk
about legislation, potential legislation, we're really setting ourselves up if we continue along this
line of thought. It's really a dead-end street for all of us. We need to be very definite in the
action that we take. If you did follow that line of thought and an officer went over there and saw
two people sitting down with a six-pack and everything looked alright and he said okay and
walked away, and a half hour later they went over there and accosted and raped a young girl, can
you see where we're going with that? It's not going to work. We cannot talk about having
officers or Park personnel make judgments about a situation in a park. It has to be to where it is
a definite rule and a definite action that needs to be taken, and there can be no compromise on
this, it is not possible. We need to say right now if we're going to ban drinking, we are going to
ban drinking, period. If we are going to ban drinking in a certain area of the park, we do that,
period. But we've spent a lot of time over here talking about using Kentucky windage to judge
different things, and I'll say right now, I think it is very inappropriate. I think we need to get
back to the bill in front of us, and I think we need to discuss whether we are going to approve
this bill as it is or amend it. But it needs to be like the speed limit, 50 miles an hour is 50 miles
an hour, and we need to get back and approach it that way. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: This is a very captivating subject, obviously. It's near and dear to
everybody's heart who loves to use the beach. I think it's interesting, I've been looking at the
letter from Glenn Correa and he very clearly says that they are not in support of the prohibition
for two reasons. One is that well, it will impact current users who responsibly enjoy the use, and
the second, the consumption of alcohol is already prohibited in the parking lots of both parks,
and this would be Cove and Kalama. So it seems like, you know, we have some laws on the
books already, and what we need is the teeth to be able to, you know, enforce them. And I don't
know how we crack that, because everybody is busy, everybody's plate is full. We have security,
we have, you know, all kinds of people that might do this but they're all too busy to do it. So it
gives me a little bit of angst even though I would prefer not to have public drinking, because I
know that many of the people that drink in the parking lot then get in the big high car or truck
and off they go, and then we have danger on the road with people who have been drinking. And
so that's the part for me that really bothers me. Also I still believe that if we're ever going to
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solve the underage drinking problem, you do not tell your teenager not to drink while you're
holding a beer.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. I have some issues with the Parks Department's letter. The
consumption of alcohol is already prohibited in the parking lots of both parks. That's in every
park. The issue is not in the parking lot, the issue is in the pavilions next to the kid's playground.
The issue is in the tennis court stands next to where all the kids take tennis lessons. Those are
the two issues that we're trying deal with, nowhere near parking lots, so I think number two on
his letter is, is kind of an interesting point that is not germane to the issue we're talking about. I
agree with the, the prohibition will impact current users of the park, and what Mr. Matsui said is
that...and we talked, that's what we've been talking about the whole day is how do we deal with,
okay, if we, if we don't ban it, the police have a hard time getting rid of the people that are
causing the problem. And one of the reasons is because people who make the complaints don't
want to be.. .have their name associated with the complaints. And I understand that because
there are fear of retaliation. That.. .be that as it may, we need a way to get rid of the, the situation
that's causing the problem, and the police have said if there's a total ban, we can do it much
easier and, and take care of the problem. My guess is if the problem is then taken care of,
they're not going to be called back to the park very often and not going to have to deal with the
people who are out there going 51 miles an hour. So I don't think that'll be an issue. But until
that happens, we need some way to.. .I mean there, there are a bunch of kids that are being
affected about...by this in their classes and whatnot, so this one is a very difficult question that
we're wrestling with. And the last but not least is the softball games, the adult softball games.
We need to be able to allow for them to have their after-game parties. So, so there's three things
that we're trying to juggle and, and make things happen, and I don't know how we can do it any
better than, than this bill.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran, followed by Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And, yeah, I, I recall Officer stating in his testimony
that there.. .he is aware of the certain few that are the, you know, normally the, the troublemakers
and, and what have you. So perhaps if there was some type of three strikes, you're out type of
program. I mean we all...I can walk down to any beach park in Lahaina and know who, who the
group is that's going to hang out there all day and start making commotion later on and the others
that are just families having a good time. So I mean just as a layman's person like myself I'm
sure, you know, officers and of that nature are trained to spot things of this, this stuff, so maybe
something like that. And other...also a question for Police Department, I'm reading William
Aila's comment from DLNR about they're not opposed to this, they're, they're definitely, you
know, favorable, but what they're afraid of is that the people will just transfer to another place
and onto especially some State lands that are I think nearby. And they don't have the manpower,
just as you stated yourself. So if this occurs and we don't have any DOCARE Officers around at
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the time, would the calls go to you, our County police, and then are you able to, you know, are
you able to go on these State lands and do, do something about it? How does that work?
MR. HICKLE: Well the, the County police officers basically are responsible for every portion of the
County. State lands, I believe he possibly is talking about the beach. Correct?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah. Uluniu Beach Reserve. Uluniu, I'm not sure where that is.
Which...
MR. HICKLE: Yeah...
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: North of Kalama.
MR. HICKLE: Yeah, it's a little parcel that's right, right on the beach, yeah. Alcohol is prohibited from
all beaches in, in Hawaii everywhere.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Right. But I mean my question is, we're going to ban it here, perhaps these
people are just going to go there because it's another open area where they can go hang out, hide
out, and do whatever. DOCARE I guess has a problem that they may not be able to respond, and
I hadn't realized that your folks' police station is very near to the actual site we're talking about.
I mean you could like walk across the street to it practically.
MR. HICKLE: Done that already.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah. So I mean it's just kind of, I guess, unsettling for me to know that
things still occur when you're in such close proximity. But anyways, I'm.. .thanks...
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Pontanilla, followed by Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. For, for me, I know the Police
Department can't be there 24/7, but I at least would like to give them the tool to prohibit or go
after those that abuse the park in regards to drinking. And, and that's all they asking for, the tool.
And the question for our Deputy Director, in regards to security guards, do they have the same
powers as police?
MR. MATSUI: No, they don't. They cannot arrest, but they do monitor and advise the people of the
park rules, like, you know, if the park is closed that they should leave. But if, you know, there's
any kind of dangerous situation, they would call the police and ask for assistance.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you. And, and again, you know, I just want to
provide the Police Department with the tool in regards going after those people that are abusing
by drinking in the parks. I know that they can't be there 24/7 but at least they have something
that they can move on. Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I believe Mr. Couch was first.
CHAIR WHITE: I.. .he's had plenty of airtime so.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . . (Laughter). . .
CHAIR WHITE: I think he's beyond his two times.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh no, that was in. .that's Council meetings.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank, thank you, Chairman. You know I've been listening to the
comments of my colleagues and yourself and the department representatives, Chair. I would say
at this time just regarding Kalama Park, I would be receptive to an option of consideration that
possibly we do a pilot project. Like any other establishments that I know of that I've patronized
before, you know, drinking is allowed in certain regulated areas. You go to a hotel facility, you
go to the restaurant or bar area, you know, you don't drink in the lobby, you don't drink in the
elevator or you should...you're not supposed to. But you have designated zones and it is known
by the users and you normally have compliance I don't have a problem with setting a, a
program with a time deadline whereby we may consider designating a portion of the park,
because responsible guys who want to drink will go to the designated area and do their
enjoyment. Maybe that is something we should consider as maybe a short-term option and see
how it works before we might...and upon the results of that period, we can then decide whether
or not to continue it, do a complete full prohibition of the total park area, or find that it doesn't
really make sense at all and, and come back to where we currently are today with the existing
status. I would think that the existing status can be approved, but I say maybe that is something
we might want to consider, Chair, is designating, like we designate other things, where you can
do permitted activity such as drinking. Because one of the things I think that I, I take seriously
from hearing the testimony and comments of my colleagues and yourself is impact on minors.
And again, you know, we spend a lot of money after the problem occurs. Like I said, I got better
uses for that money in constructive, positive things, not reactionary things. So I just throw that
out, Chairman, as maybe an option that you might want to consider, a short-term pilot project of
a designated area that makes sense within the park parameters to allow certain type.. .this activity
to continue for those that are responsible enough to enjoy it within the rules and regulations of
the park. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: And the Chair's.. .if you don't mind, Mr. Couch, the, the Chair would like to
recommend at this point that we, we take a look at either or maybe a combination of designated
areas that alcohol is prohibited. Because this is a huge park and I, and I tend to agree that we
may be taking too big a step all at once. But I would like to take some time to work with the
people involved and take a look at areas that could be, you know, where alcohol could be
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prohibited, or, or prohibition during athletic events in, in the area where the athletic event is
taking place, or within a certain area, you know, a radius from the tennis courts or from the, the
restrooms or from the playgrounds or something like that. I think there's a way to craft
something that will be a little more artful than, than just a complete prohibition. So we have
others...other issues to proceed with, and so without objection, I'd like to defer this matter until
our next meeting.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman, I object.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No. Objection.
CHAIR WHITE: Pardon?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I have an objection. So does Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: We have an objection?
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: We have an objection, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I want to say something.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. But what's...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I still think we have some things to hash out before we defer it, if that's
okay with the Chair. I, I would like to ask the Police Department about the designated areas, see
if they're even...if that helps them or not.
CHAIR WHITE: I, I'm okay with that but we've got other issues that we need to spend time on, so if
that can be done during the time between now and our next meeting, I think I would prefer do it
or you can do it after, after this meeting unless there's a, you know, real burning need to get the
question answered at this point. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. Thank you, Chairman. The comments that you made
prior to Mr. Couch and maybe Mr. Couch comments, if he could get a letter out to the Police
Department to get some response from them in regards to what you're thinking, what Mr. Couch
is thinking, you know, prior to the next meeting would be good. My, my question was to the
Police Officer, was that have we ever had any plain clothes, plain clothes officers roam the park?
MR. HICKLE: Yeah, yes, we have.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Any arrests made?
MR. HICKLE: Yes, there have been.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Maybe that's one way to, you know, deter, more
plainclothesmen. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair. Just one quick comment for...as we prepare to look
at this again. You know, I heard several times today that people may not have seen the signs.
Tongue and cheek, I suggest we get one as large as the bed and breakfast sign and put it in front
of the park so that everybody can see it.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. And just so that you understand that the Chair's intention is to have, have
Mr. Couch and hopefully Officer Hickle could participate in coming up with a way of
designating the areas or designating the times based on the.. .and, and also with the Parks
Department. And whether that would be with Mr. Matsui or the area director is up to you all but
I'd be happy to be involved in that as well.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: If it's real quick.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah, it is. It's real quick. I...just in regards to the deferral and then
having questions presented to the Police Department, I'm just curious to their response as in the
idea I brought up a little bit ago about that the three strikes you're out type of thing. Maybe if
there's a way to prohibit the certain, you know, people from not being able to loiter or hang out
at that area.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I'm, I'm...
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: It's occurred in Lahaina -CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. I...
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: --there's certain people. So if that...
CHAIR WHITE: I understand your concerns, but I'm...that's, that's kind of off the subject a little bit,
and I'd like to move on. And -VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: No, no, right.
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CHAIR WHITE: --this will, this will come back up...
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: But maybe if that can be in this letter of questioning to the -CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: --Department so it can be.. .I can have a response when we get back.
CHAIR WHITE: And I think the other part that we need to hear is whether or not they have any other
teeth that they can use, because I think if they did, they would have used them. So, okay, with
that, we will close the discussions on EDR-22.
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.

ITEM EDR-23: LEASE AND LICENSE OF COUNTY-CONTROLLED PARCELS TO
FRIENDS OF MOKU'ULA, INC. (LAHAINA) (CC 11-304)

CHAIR WHITE: The next item on the agenda is EDR-23 pertaining to the Lease and License of
County-Controlled Parcels to the Friends of Moku'ula, Inc. in Lahaina. The two measures
before us are resolution Authorizing the Continued Operation of a Parking Lot Concession by the
Friends of Moku'ula, Inc., Pursuant to the First Amendment To Lease Dated May 1, 2003. And
the other item is a proposed resolution Authorizing the Continued Operation of a Parking Lot
Concession by the Friends of Moku'ula, Inc., Pursuant to the First Amendment to License Dated
May 1, 2003, as well. And for the Members, if you look at the Moku'ula map that we've
provided, the existing parking area is the second item where it's a parking concession, and the,
the lease involved in the first measure is in this open area. So the proposal is to create parking
there, and then the other portion of, of license is the second parcel which is the one with the
handle on it, it goes up from mauka to makai. So at this point, all those parcels are under the
control of the Friends of Moku'ula. And the.. .just as a little bit of background, the, the issue of
the concession operation and the license was scheduled to come up...I believe it was within the
first three years and then again every five years. So this is the first time it's being reviewed since
the, the initial, the initial date of 2003. So with that, Deputy Director Matsui, do you have any
opening comments?
MR. MATSUI: Yes. I think they're in their eighth year, and, and...of operating the concession. That's
for that existing corner parking lot, and they were supposed to have approval on the third and
fifth year and every five years after that from the Council. So it's a little late but they're coming
in now for the approval.
.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, can mister...Officer
Hickle go?
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CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I just let him know. Thank you. And with the.. .without objection from the
Members, I'd like to bring Shirley Kahai down to -COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: --to the table as a resource. Okay. Shirley, if you wouldn't mind joining us. Thank
you, Shirley. If you'd like to make some.. .any additional comments you'd like to make at this
time?
MS. KAHAI: Okay. I know back in 2006, Akoni Akana who was then the Executive Director hired
Mahina Martin to do our annual report, so we could bring it before the Council, and I joined him
here at the County offices when he came in to make an appointment. I didn't come in to the
office with him when he made it because I was out by the elevator talking to someone else, and I
know the appointment was not made at that time but he was waiting for a return call. As far as
anything happening after that, I am not sure. There were a few occasions that we did mention
that, you know, our report was due, and that was once when we had met with another Mayor.
And it was when we were asking for an extension on our County of Maui grant, and we did bring
up at that time that, you know, we had not given our report. And we were told at that time that
they would request it of us, and that's what happened. And then we're up again this year for the
fifth year review which is now the eighth year review.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Questions, Members? Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well you know that this kind of things irritate the hell out of me,
Chairman. You know that it is interesting, and, and I appreciate the comments of our lady here.
But what happened to the Department's responsibility to follow through on items that they
responsible of? So is this a Parks' responsibility or Finance Department's responsibility since
you look at the Charter what they are in charge of on the inventory of County property and
assets. Why is it that we are now so delayed in reviewing this organization's, you know,
willingness to have come forward multiple times to give the report that they were prepared to
do? Something is not comfortable for me, Chairman, from the County side, not from the grantee
side. But my, my question for the Department is.. .and I find it interesting, you know, and we see
all kind of dates. You know, we, we have for the second one it's 20 years, Mr. Chairman, on the
continued operation. And then you look on the.. .for the first one which goes to
2037...30...2037.
CHAIR WHITE: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: We have the second one that only goes to 2022 because that's the
State's Executive Order, it just goes to a 20 year list. So why are we not trying to be consistent
running the terms of the approval? Why do we have to make this thing separate? It's more
difficult for us, it's more difficult for the grantee. I just trying to understand how we approaching
this, 'cause, you know, personally I don't like it.
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CHAIR WHITE: Is that a question for the Department?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Matsui.
MR. MATSUI: As to the question of why you're having two separate documents, yeah, I really cannot
answer that. This is way before my time. I would have to get back to you on that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: And I believe the, the lease is for 35 years. the two licensed properties are the ones
that are under the 20 year agreement. I'm not sure of the differentiation other than that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. And, and so let me ask our resource person that representing
the organization today. And, and I appreciate you, you know, doing this task for Friends of
Moku'ula 'cause it's I think a very good project, and I think I was fortunate to be one of the
Councilors that gave original approval to this program. How is this for-profit thing that's part of
your nonprofit established, and do you have the same board of directors, ma'am, that is on the
Friends of Moku'ula nonprofit as well as on the for-profit component?
MS. KAHAI: I have written. .1 wrote it down, why we had formed Kalua o Kiha which is our for-profit
arm, and we don't have the same board of directors. Well let me change that around, it's we have
the same board of directors but not all of them serve on Kalua o Kiha. We have just four of the
officers and no directors. They're all officers.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And this is correct for me to pronounce your name as Kahai?
MS. KAHAI: Ka-ha-i.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Ka-ha-i. Thank you. You know for me, Ms. Kahai, we have
received as part of the attachment and I believe it's like Page 6 which is by your annual Friends
of Moku'ula revenue totals by year, and then you show us your expenses and of course you have
a bottom line. And it's my understanding at this point in time you have been able to make a net
profit of over $1.1 million. The revenue is just based out of concession parking fees paid to your
operator or are there other components that make up this revenue total?
MS. KAHAI: The way we had set it up in 2003, we had a contract with Diamond Parking and they paid
us based on parking fees and we got a percentage. And then we found ourselves out in the
parking lot monitoring the parking lot more than, you know, working in the office and we wanted
to be sure that they were managing our lot well and where it would be profitable for both parties.
And I think a year later we got another contract with them where we got a set amount, and that's
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the same basis that we're running our operation now. The only...the only expense that we have
that we pay off of the parking lot started last year when the County made us pay for the
electricity. So for a year now we've been paying for electricity which comes out of that revenue.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Is all the revenue though just from the parking contract, parking lot
contract with the Friends of Moku'ula?
MS. KAHAI: Yeah. We make 12,000 a year.. .a month, and that's parking...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And I ask that because if you look at the 2005 to 2006 you made
over $200,000.
MS. KAHAI: Yeah, it was.. .we had a higher contract at that time, and Diamond Parking had changed
our contract because of the situation with the economy and they were not making their...they
were losing money so they lowered our contract. So we went out and we seeked [sic] bids from
other parking management companies and Diamond Parking was able to give us the best
contract.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Does your for-profit component turn in an annual audit to the
Friends of Moku'ula nonprofit directors?
MS. KAHAI: We do a regular...yes, we, we are audited. Every three years we conduct an audit with an
auditing firm, and we've been using Carbonaro.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Every three years, ma'am?
MS. KAHAI: Yeah. We, we do it...we bring in an auditor and they audit our books.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: The for-profit component of your...
MS. KAHAI: No, for.. .I'm sorry, for Friends of Moku'ula.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Is done every three years and you do annual for...on your for-profit
component?
MS. KAHAI: We don't bring in an auditor but our accountant is a certified public accountant and she
does our books.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Do you turn in an annual audit report to the County?
MS. KAHAI: It's done for Friends of Moku'ula and Kalua o Kiha is included in, in that report. It
should...yeah, I, I can double check.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Mr. Matsui, can you verify the, the audit reporting? Is it done
annually to your Department?
MS. KAHAI: You know...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Or do they report to Finance because of contract administration?
MR. MATSUI: Yeah, we haven't gotten any reports.
MS. KAHAI: I have a...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Interesting. Interesting. You know, when we're dealing public
assets even the Feds require us to do annual reports to be submitted. You know, we dealing with
revenue streams, we're dealing with expenses of County assets or as administrators of State
assets. I think we need to tighten up reporting. I want to make sure that if there's some problems
going to be.. .that may arise, we can work with the, the agency, the Friends of Moku'ula and get
it corrected sooner than three years later. You know, these types of contract administrations,
Chairman, is of concern to me. Thank you.
MS. KAHAI: I have a copy of our audit that we did for the year ending June 30, 2010, and whenever
we do those audits, we do submit it to the Parks and Rec Department.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKANIA: Thank you for that comment, Ms. Kahai. I appreciate that. Happy
to relinquish the floor, Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions, Members? If not, I have a...I'm not familiar with nonprofits
engaging for-profits to, to operate on, on County or State property. So, Mr. Matsui, are you
aware of other situations in which we have leases where a nonprofit in engaging a for-profit to
run a concession such as this? Evidently there have been some concerns voiced regarding this
from DLNR, and of course this is land provided to us by Executive Order from the State. Could
you comment on that?
MR. MATSUI: Offhand, I'm not aware of any.. .a similar situation where, you know, we're leasing land
to a nonprofit and they I guess sublease it to a profit-making organization.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Ueoka, are you aware of any concerns that that, that setup raises?
MR. UEOKA: Yeah. There probably could be some potential concerns with that. We'd have to look
into it more carefully.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Matsui, you said you haven't received any reports. Have you received any
annual reports? You mentioned audit reports but have you received annual reports?
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MR. MATSUI: Yeah, I haven't been aware that we've been receiving such reports. We may have, but
not to my knowledge. I can go back to our grants person, go check with, check with that person,
but to my knowledge I didn't know of any such reports.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Yeah, I would appreciate if you'd do so. You know I, I share Mr. Hokama's
concerns, we're, we are providing the.. .the license to operate the parking concession is basically
revenues that we have given up, and as Mr. Hokama stated, this is a, this is a very, very important
project for the County of Maui in my, in my estimation. And, and Ms. Kahai has only been in
the position for just a year, so she certainly doesn't, doesn't bear responsibility for, you know, the
reporting maybe not being there. As she knows, I've been involved in this since its inception,
because it was during one of our Kaanapali Beach Hotel classes that we unearthed this
information up in Hale Pai. There's been a book, there's been an archeological survey done,
there's been a book written about that archeological survey and the importance of this site. This
is an incredibly great site and, and a jewel for Lahaina. So, you know, I just...Shirley, I want
you to understand that the project and the process has our, our firm support. The challenge is,
that when we turn over assets, as we have in this case, it's our responsibility to make sure that the
reporting is there to protect the County and also to give us a clear understanding of the process
and the progress that is being generated by us providing the assets. So and I hope you don't, you
know, mind some of these questions, but. ..and for the Members' understanding, I don't plan to
take any action on these, because I think it's important for us as a Council to really understand
both the significance of Moku'ula and the plans for the, the property. So I'm going...we're not
going to take any action on this today. I'm going to give Friends of Moku'ula an opportunity to
come back in a future meeting after they've been able to put together a presentation so that we
can understand where the process is, is going to take us. Because looking at it myself, you know,
this.. .the initial idea came out of a class that was held...I think it was like our third or fourth
class, so that would put it in the late '80s. So for me to look at this.. .and we've taken a ballpark
out of service, we've taken a significant amount of County assets and turned it over, and yet we
have very little to show for it at this point. I know there're...you know, I think there are plans in
place, but when we look at the amount of revenue that we have, we have committed to this and
look at where we are, I think we all need to be concerned that we're, you know, we're getting our
monies worth and we're getting the kind of action that's going to result in us seeing the end
product. What is that goal? Where, where do we want this.. .where do we want Moku'ula to be?
And if you look at the, at the map, this was.. .the, the island is between where you see the note
County license, between there and that parking lot is where the island, which is a two-acre
island, is situated. This was the home of Kamehameha the Third. It was the final or the, I guess
a temporary resting place for Nahienaena, Keopuolani, and Kaahumanu who now have been
moved to other locations. But this was a very significant site in its day, so to me I'm hoping that
we can take a look at possibly providing additional lands to the Friends of Moku'ula. Because if
we're going to recognize the importance of a site such as this, my sense is that it should not
be.. .the view of it should not be impeded from the road by a basketball court or tennis courts.
So I'm, I'm concerned about the, the reporting. I know that they are working on plans, but I
think it's important for us to get a sense of direction from them and help them with the, the
process of moving forward. So, Shirley, you have any comments in response to that?
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MS. KAHAI: Yes, Chair. Moku'ula actually dates back to the 14 th century when the time of Piilani
lines, and as Chairman White commented, it is a very significant site. And it's ranked similar to
the level of Machu Picchu, Stonehenge, and Rapa Nui, and this is a gem in the Pacific. It's, you
know, something that we're really working hard to, to move forward with, with our project. Two
weeks ago we submitted our construction plans to the County, and, you know, I've been working
on this project for ten years, and we have very few, you know, things that we can really celebrate
because the project is so huge. Wetland restoration, it's something you don't do overnight. So
when we can get a report out from, you know, the Army Corps or...of Engineers or something
like that, we celebrate those because that's another part of the process. We've been working with
the Army amps of Engineers, the County of Maui is our sponsor, and we're getting near the
design stages. And we met with the County a few months ago and Councilmember Elle Cochran
was at that meeting, and, you know, we're moving forward and yet it takes a long time and I
understand that. And we have tons of people that do comment what's happening? There is
nothing happening on the site, you know, and yet you come into our office, there's tons of reports
and tons of manuals and surveys that have been accomplished, and we have them in our office.
And we, too, want to see something out on the site, so I, I will come back, we will give a
presentation and update the Council members. And until that time, I just thank you all for, you
know, supporting our project and having the same vision and belief as Akoni Akana had. Thank
you.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair, one question, please.
CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Ms. Kahai, would you know, you know, that page I referred to that I
believe your, your organization sent to Mr. Con-ea, and I mentioned Page 6 where you showed,
you know, your revenue over the years -MS. KAHAI: The reports.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --and your expenses, yeah.
MS. KAHAI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. I'm making the assumption that was the for-profit reporting
numbers, right? And, and, you know, at the end of the period you see that 1.1 and some change
million dollars of net -MS. KAHAI: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKANIA: --profit --
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MS. KAHAI: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: -- after you deducted your expenses. Is that whole amount turned
over to the non-profit Friends of Moku'ula or does the for-profit still retain a portion of that net
profit? Would you know?
MS. KAHAI: I am not good with accounting, but we...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well when you have the opportunity, you know, I'm...I'll...I
understand, you know, and I congratulate you on your one-year anniversary.
MS. KAHAI: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And so, again, it may be prior to the next meeting if maybe those are
some of the things you may be able to help us get information on and how you plan to utilize that
$1 1 million so we can understand the phases and progress of your project, I think would help
educate us -MS. KAHAI: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --in understanding better your current situation.
MS. KAHAI: I do know that our accountant will bill, you know, we have all of the monies that go into
Kalua o Kiha which is the for-profit arm, and that monies are paid to us by Diamond Parking.
And then our accountant tracks the expenses and bills KOK and then a check is cut to pay for
those expenses through...to...for Friends of Moku'ula. I do have an explanation here if you'd
like for me to provide it or read it, why we set up the KOK account, you know, that entity.
CHAIR WHITE: You can, you can provide that to us.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: For me it's not necessary, Chairman, because I understand and, you
know, there's other nonprofits throughout the country and possibly in the State that has utilized
those IRS opportunities to assist them in fundraising, because it would violate some of the
non-profit status components, so I understand the need. I'm more concerned about the
collection, the net line and how it's transferred, and then how the Friends of Moku'ula nonprofit
budgets and utilizes that amount that is provided from the for-profit agency. And, and that is
why I asked about the audits and whatnot, because normally your auditor would help explain it
for your board of directors to understand in approving or disapproving some of the for-profit,
you know, actions. And so for me that's of course my area of, of interest, so it may be at
the.. .before the next meeting I would appreciate if this, those.. .some of the things that you could
help us understand better.
MS. KAHAI: Okay.
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CHAIR WHITE: And I would add to that, that we would like.. .I think it would be helpful for us to
know what percentage of, of the overall funding is made up by the County, the revenues that you
get from the parking concession versus other, you know, State funding or donations and so forth.
So if you can, if you can be thinking about that. You can either make that as part of your
presentation or you can provide that to us ahead of time and we'll distribute it to the, to the
Committee. Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. This is a wonderful beginning here,
but I think we need to look carefully. I have a little bit, bit of experience with a nonprofit having
a for-profit arm, and the.. .the problems come in with unrelated business income being taxed. So
it's important that this is reported correctly, and that if there are any tax consequences that they
have been taken care of, because it could affect your nonprofit status if you don't.
MS. KAHAI: Right. And, and our accountant is aware of that and she.. .I remember her bringing it up
to Akoni at that time. And when we had considered forming Kalua o Kiha, Akoni had gone to a
workshop, a conference, and I think it was with the Hawaii, Hawaii Community -COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Foundation.
MS. KAHAI: --Foundation.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah.
MS. KAHAI: And this gentleman that was giving the presentation had talked to Akoni and they were
using Kamehameha Schools as a model, and, you know, he said that with the.. .with our
nonprofit it would be a great opportunity for us to model after them and that is something that we
did talk about.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yeah, the only thing that, you know, makes me a little uneasy and want
to.. .want us to really take close look is if the business income from the for-profit arm is related
to the purpose of what your organization is created for then it probably will be not taxed, but if
it's income that is not related, it could be taxed. So this is really important that your auditors
take a really good close look at this, and whoever is in charge of the finances should be aware of
the laws. And, you know, the laws change all the time, they're always messing around with the
tax laws, so it has to be somebody who's real knowledgeable. I would hate for you or us to get
into trouble. Thank you.
MS. KAHAI: Yeah, I don't want that either. . . . (Laughter). . .
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
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VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Ms. Kahai, for being here. And of
course you know how important. .passionate I am about this area to being next door to Waiola
which I'm a proud member of and honored to be a part of also. I'm just looking through some of
the comments sent back to Mr. Correa, and one of the bullet points states that the State House
Finance Committee was going to do a site inspection on November 2 nd of this month, so.. .or this
past month. Was that...did that happen?
MS. KAHAI: It did happen, and what had prompted that was in January we were seeking two
grant-in-aid applications, and, you know, everyone was declined because of the, no monies. But
it had spurred an interest in Moku'ula, and Senator Baker and Representative McKelvey and
another Senator from Kaneohe, Pohai Ryan, she handles like the legacy lands, you know, she has
an active interest in that. So she wanted to come down and see Moku'ula and what it was all
about. And after they had visited then we got a call saying that the House and Finance
Committee wanted to come down and see Moku'ula as well. And they were visiting other
projects, we were just one that they stopped by to visit, and that was done in early of November,
early November.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And the outcome?
MS. KAHAI: We're going to be resubmitting a grant-in-aid application to the State, and, you know, I'm
going to be going to a workshop because they recommend...it's going to be given at the
university. So I'm going to go there next week, and it's a real intensive workshop. So we want
to put together the best proposal that we can, and they're recommending that we do not for the
entire project but, you know, focus on one portion of it.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay.
MS. KAHAI: And in the meantime, you know, we are.. .we submitted an application with OHA for our
hale, the traditional hale, and we just submitted an application to the Atherton Foundation and
that's for the portions that we did not...for the hale that we could not apply for through OHA.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you. Thank you, Ms. Kahai. And looking forward to your
presentation to give us more details on the project.
MS. KAHAI: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, thank you very much. We'll wrap it up, and we'll look forward to
your presentation, Shirley.
MS. KAHAI: Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: And with no further business we.. .without objection, we'll defer this item.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you.
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR WHITE: This meeting is adjourned. . . (gavel). . .

ADJOURN: 11:45 a.m.
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Economic Development, Agriculture, and Recreation Committee
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